Dear Survey Coordinator,

Your school has been selected to participate in the 2007-08 Schools and Staffing Survey (SASS). The SASS is the nation’s largest survey of the characteristics and conditions of American schools and the teachers and principals who work in them. 

Answers to questions that you may have about the history and purpose of the SASS, your school’s time commitment in this survey, results from prior administrations of the SASS, and how this impacts you are located on the reverse side of this letter. Additional information can be found on the web at http://nces.ed.gov/surveys/sass.

Thank you for coordinating your school’s involvement in the 2007-08 SASS.  Please call us at 1-800-523-3205 so that we can better establish our working relationship with you and to answer any questions that you may have.

We need your help in distributing two sets of questionnaires to the appropriate staff and ensuring the prompt return of the completed questionnaires. This package contains the first set of questionnaires.  Instructions for this set of questionnaires are below. The second set of questionnaires, for a sample of teachers at your school, will arrive shortly with similar instructions.

Please:

1. Verify that the following materials are included in this package:

a. School Questionnaire

b. Principal Questionnaire

c. Library Media Center Questionnaire (public schools only)

d. Teacher Listing Form (TLF) 

e. Postage-paid return envelope for each questionnaire

f.  Mail Date Checklist (located on the back of this letter)

2.  Complete and return the enclosed TLF as soon as possible.

3. Distribute the enclosed questionnaires and return envelopes to the appropriate staff members.

The envelopes should be provided with the questionnaires to maintain confidentiality.

4. Give the appropriate staff two weeks to complete and return the questionnaire to you. Remind staff of the deadline a day or two in advance.

5. Collect the questionnaires in the sealed envelopes and return them to the Census Bureau.

Use the Mail Date Checklist to record the date that each questionnaire was mailed. If the questionnaire has been mailed back by the individual respondent, record the date it was mailed on the Mail Date Checklist. Please keep the checklist until         as we will call you regarding missing or incomplete questionnaires.

6. If any staff members still have their questionnaire after the deadline, please encourage them to complete and return it to you as soon as possible.

Thank you again for your help in coordinating your school’s participation in this important survey.  
Sincerely,

Mark Schneider

Commissioner

National Center for Education Statistics
MAIL DATE CHECKLIST

	QUESTIONNAIRE
	DATE MAILED TO CENSUS BUREAU

	SCHOOL QUESTIONNAIRE
	

	PRINCIPAL QUESTIONNAIRE
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What is the Schools and Staffing Survey (SASS)?

The SASS is an integrated set of surveys of schools, districts, library media centers, principals, and teachers that the U.S. Census Bureau conducts for the National Center for Education Statistics (NCES), a division of the U.S. Department of Education. The SASS was first conducted during the 1987-88 school year. It was also conducted during the 1990-91, 1993-94, 1999-2000, and 2003-04 school years.  From its inception, this survey has been designed with input from state and local education agencies, school administrators, teachers, education policymakers, and researchers. For more information about the SASS or to review results from prior SASS data collections, please visit our website at http://nces.ed.gov/surveys/sass.

What is the purpose of the SASS?

The SASS is designed to measure critical aspects of schools and teaching, the composition of the principal and teacher work force, and conditions in schools. It provides both national and state-representative data on public school districts, schools, principals, and teachers. It also provides national and affiliation-representative data for private schools, principals, and teachers.

How long will this survey take?

We estimate that participation will require between 30 and 60 minutes to complete each questionnaire.

Why is participation important?

Only a small number of schools are selected to participate. Therefore, your school represents many other schools, and is important for the success of this study. All participation is voluntary.

Who authorizes this survey and how is the data protected?

The Census Bureau will conduct this survey for the NCES as authorized by law. All responses that relate to or describe identifiable characteristics of individuals are used only for statistical purposes and will not be used for any other purpose unless otherwise mandated by law (Title I, Part E, Sections 151(b), 153(a) and 183 of Public Law 107-279, the Education Sciences Reform Act of 2002). The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) approved this survey. The OMB approval number is 1850-0598. Without this number, we would not be able to conduct this survey. The expiration date is XXXXXXXX.

Who can answer questions regarding this survey?

If you have any general questions about the survey, please contact the Census Bureau at 

1–800–221–1204. Someone will be available to take your call Monday through Friday, between 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. (Eastern Time).
